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Lime Tree

Primary School

Lime Tree Primary School
April Newsletter

Dear Parents, Carers and Children,

It is incredible to think that we are already in the Summer Term; it seems like yesterday that the gates were
opening for your child's first day of the year. We are really excited for all the fun learning to come from
school trips, workshops at LTPS to Limefest - do keep an eye on the school calendar so not to miss out and,
if you haven't, check out the school website or twitter page for up-to-date news of what is happening here
at Lime Tree. We may have entered the Summer Term but the weather has not quite made up its mind as
to which season it is! If it is a hot day, then do remember to provide your child with a water bottle, hat and

sunscreen.

Thank you for all your support over the last two terms it makes a big difference to your child’s education and makes Lime Tree such a
special place to work. As we enter the final term, it is just as imperative to continue to read at home with your child and continue to
complete work from the Takeaway Homework Menu — every little thing that is done has a big impact.

Mr M Skelton
Assistant Head Teacher

Warmer Weather
Now that the weather is getting warmer and sunnier, Please can
you ensure that all children have water bottles, sun hats and sun

cream in school every day.

PE Kits

There are a lot of children who do not have their PE kits in school
when they need them. Please could you ensure that all children
bring PE kits into school at the beginning of each half term and
leave them in school until the end of the half term.

Additional INSET Day — Friday 29" June 2018

GLF have planned a training day for all GLF schools on Friday
29™ June 2018. This is an additional INSET day to the INSET days
which have already been published. Please be aware that school
will be closed all day on this day.

Class Photographs — CHANGE OF DATE

Please note that Class photographs will now be taken on 23
May 2018. Please ensure that children have full uniform on and
hair is neat and tidy. Thank you for your support.

Scooters and Bikes

It has been wonderful seeing so many children scooting and
biking to school. Please can you ensure that children do not
scoot or bike once inside the school gates though. Thank you
for your support in this.

Dates for your Diary
May 2018

18t 8.15-8.40am and 3-3.30pm - Y4 Residential drop in
for any further questions.

4t Mercers Charity Day

70 May Bank Holiday

g Nursery Trip to Gatton Park

g Y3 & Y4 - Judaism for Schools Workshop

10 YR - Fab Finish — Animal Museum — Parents invited

14— 5% | Y2 SATS

14 Y1 Superhero Day

231 Class Photographs

241 2.30pm = Y1 Assembly

250 Yr 4 USA Day — Dress in Red/White/Blue or in
anything linked to America. — be as imaginative and
Creative as you can!

251 Break up for Half Term

28" May | HALF TERM

- 1""June
June 2018

4 School re-opens at 845am

4 Y1 Steel Band Workshop

5 Y2 Seven Sisters Trip

7h-gih Y4 High Ashurst Residential

110-15" | Healthy Fating Week

26" 7pm — New Y3 Parent Information Evening - Come
along to find out more about life in Key Stage 2

28" Sports Day

201 INSET DAY V = SCHOOL CLOSED

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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School Lunch Payments

Please can all parents/carers of Key Stage 2 children who have
school lunches ensure that payment is made in advance. We
have a lot of outstanding payments that need to be settled. We
appreciate your prompt support in this.

School Trip Payments

Please could we ask that all trips are paid for in advance on
ParentPay. We have a lot of paymets which are outstanding after
the trips have taken place. If enough people do not pay then we
will have to re-consier whether a trip can go ahead. Thank you
for your support in this.

School Cleaner

If you would be interested in working as a cleaner in school,
please contact the school office for more details.

Reception — Crocodile Encounters

Reception had a snappy time at the Crocodile Encounter!

We met our guide who presented lots of mysterious boxes
sowe had to be very quiet and sensible whilst he showed us
some amazing animals. We met a corn snake, a giant tortoise, a
bearded dragon, a blue tongued skink, a Burmese python and a
crocodile. For the Burmese python we had to sit in a row and
our guide laid the snake across our laps!

We found out what the animals ate, where they lived, how they
moved and how they survive in the wild. Everyone was very
excited and brave when touching the animals.

Y3 Sleepover

Year 2 Mad Messy Workshop

Year 2 kicked off their topic 'Muck, Mess and Mixture' by taking part
in a messy science workshop. They had lots of fun finding out
information about water, air and sound. Their favourite part was
making sherbet and slimel In the afternoon they had the chance to
paint edible food, use crazy soap, create handprint masterpieces and
draw huge chalk pictures. It was a very busy, messy day but everyone
enjoyed it!

Sports Activity Day

On Thursday 18" April we welcomed sports coaches from
badminton, skipping, ball skills and team events into Lime Tree. The
sun shone on us and we had a wonderful day trying activities in a
whole new way. Everyone joined in, Nursery had skipping sessions
and the tasty healthy eating sessions were delicious. We played
badminton with balloons, improving all the time. It all finished with
a skipping assembly skip off.

It was a fabulous day which both staff and children thoroughly
enjoyed.

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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Rain did not stop play! A quick readjustment by the Year 3 Team
and it's a knockout was revived in the school corridors at Lime
Tree. Following competitive activities, a very appetising tea of
pizza, sausages and chips was served with doughnuts and fruit
as dessert. The children settled into sleeping bags, watched a
film and snuggled down for a good night's sleep. Saturday
morning, phew, the rain had stopped and the children enjoyed
arun around outside, followed by a tasty breakfast. A good time
was had by all!

Friends of Lime Tree (FolLT)

On Saturday 7h July from 3-6.30pm
we will be holding LIMEFEST with live
music and entertainment! £5 per child,
£4 per adult, £12 for a family of 4.
Please do come and join in the fun!

,«L‘i g%@? ?@ W )

W

6% o VAR TEER AR SEDA0. -390 W« by
f
[ — 't

A
on (¥,

7
8

q‘ia{(c_xj {:mmmm&) @

S REEE PRURARY QL « GATVLEGREDCHE (LA RIERSTIIAL, SURBEY RAL LR

Camp Glide

At Camp Glide the Rangers have been very busy
putting ideas together for our new topic for this
term... Sciencel

We have a variety of activities planned such as volcano experiments,
making sun clocks, growing cress, plant experiments and many more
activities! We have explored some 'Space’ playdough and planets
too!

Join us at Camp Glide this May Half Term! Our sessions for June, July
and the Summer holiday dates go live on Wednesday 2nd May.
Please book online on our website www.CampGlide.co.uk. See you
there!

Term Dates 2018/2019

Summer Term 2018

Children return to school Monday 16 April

Half Term Monday 28 May - Friday 1 June

Children’s Term Ends Friday 20 July (12.10 collection)
Friday 29 June INSET V

Monday 23 July INSET VI

Autumn Term 2018

Tuesday 4 September INSET |

Wednesday 5 September INSET |l

Children return to school Thursday 6 September

Half Term Monday 22 October - Friday 26 October

Children’s Term Ends Wednesday 19 December (12.10pm collection)

Spring Term: 2019
Friday 4 January INSET Il
Children return to school Monday 7 January

Half Term Monday 18 February - Friday 22 February
Term Ends Friday 5th April (12.10pm collection)

Summer Term: 2019

Children return to school Tuesday 23 April

Half Term Monday 27 May - Friday 31 May

Children’s Term Ends Friday 19 July (12.10pm collection)
Monday 22 July INSET IV

Tuesday 23 July INSET V

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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